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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 7th November 2016
Present:


Nathan Scott
Chairman


Andy Reid
Secretary


Dave Debnam
Vice President

Andy Ward

Helen Morris


Thom Darby


Zena Ellis
1 Chairman’s Comments
What a month, I for one am very relieved to see the back of it. My month was dominated by the organisation of the clubs first race event. Before I go on about it I would like to thank all the people who made the event a success. To list them would take up much of this section but in summary thank you to all the event sponsors, the marshals, the scouts, the help from the club and finally to Active training world.

So, the race. All in all it was a massive success. There were of course a few teething problems that will be addressed and resolved for next year and then, there was the weather. It rained…. And rained… and then as everyone finished it stopped raining and the beautiful sunshine came out. However, that didn’t stop 130+ participants from turning up on the day and seemingly enjoying it. The feedback I have had is very positive and the vast majority would join us again next year. It’s a little early to say for sure but we believe that a small profit has also been made for the club. At first that doesn’t sound like a big deal, but a high percentage of races in their inaugural event lose money, so the fact we have made a profit is a hugely positive sign for the future of this race.

As chairman I am very proud to have hosted a successful event in our name and I hope that this will be something that continues to grow into the future. 

It will also be my final act as the club chairman as I plan to step down at the AGM. My reasons are not club related but personal but I will certainly wish to stay on the committee and support the new chair. 

I don’t want these comments to drag on, I am of course aware that a some sort of race released its yearly flood of magazines and I hope that those of you that got in are ready for those long winter runs ahead. Best of luck. 

The Cross country started in Wellingborough and to sound like an episode of friends it’s “The one with ditches”. The women’s team showed the men’s team how to do it and beat their Dunstablian enemies unfortunately overall we are trailing our neighbours so we must up our game for the next event.

Finally, Luton half was well represented by the club and some cracking times were notched up, so well done to everyone that took part.

Finally, before I shut up I have to have a slight moan. A week or so ago I was driving back from speed work and group 1 and group 2 were practically invisible in the darkness. I appreciate black is the new black and clearly I am one for fashion (stop laughing) but black doesn’t look so good on the front of a car bonnet! So please, I beg you, buy some high vis tops, reflective belts, Christmas tree lights …. Anything… really… but please be seen! Your safety is the clubs priority, please do your bit.

Be safe, enjoy and I’ll see you at the AGM. 19:30 – Oxen Road Club – 17th November.

Signing off for the last time - Nathan

2 Attended
Nathan Scott, Andy Reid, Dave Debnam, Zena Ellis, Thom Darby, Andy Ward, Helen Morris

3 Apologies
Apologies were received from Lorraine Webb, Chris Green, Miriam Linforth 
4  Previous Minutes
The minutes for October were accepted.
5  Matters Arising
The committee would like to see the results of the Beginners survey
6  Secretary’s Report

Correspondence received: All Affiliation is up to date now.
Notification of the Essex 20ml Road Race which requires sub 2hr athletes!

The Bedford 10k date

Paul’s resignation Email to the Secretary.

ARC AGM notification

3CXC registration paid
Emails sent to Amanda Rankin and Alison Sugars re affiliation.

Beds County AGM on 11.11.16.

Trespass offering trials of new products for review and discount for our members.

Eastern Counties indoor championships date.

Watford Santa Dash on 4.12.16.

Coaches Pebblepad information.

6 Treasurer’s Report

CG reports he is unable to attend the meeting.

7  Running Report
Running Report by Lorraine Webb for October 2016 

October was always going to be an exciting month, kicking off with the much loved and very well supported Willow Foundation 10k, holding our very own 5 & 10 mile races, the start of the XC Season and ending with the Luton Half Marathon.  It was great to see some of our new graduates attending the Tuesday track sessions, keep up the good work and you will soon see your race times improve significantly. 

The long awaited London Marathon Ballot Places were announced.  After making hopeful applicants wait 5 months, it seemed slightly mean to delay the results by another week.  I, for one would love to know exactly what goes on during those 5 months.  What I will say, having run London twice and numerous other marathons myself is that there are other ( and dare I say it, nicer ) alternatives out there so all is not lost if you got the “Sorry” magazine / e-mail.  Please remember to hold on to your rejection slips / e-mails as there will be a Club ballot later once we know our allocation.  You must have been a member of the club for at least 6 months, be UK affiliated and not have had a club place in the last 3 years in order to meet the criteria. 

If you wish for your racing achievements to be included in the monthly reports, please remember to fill in the Race Sheet which is available on the table at Club every Monday & Thursday. 

We pride ourselves on being a welcoming and friendly club, so please make any potential new members feel welcome and show them just how great our Club is.  It can be a daunting experience walking into a room full of people you don’t know.  Please remember, you were a new joiner once and treat others how you would expect to be treated.   

Weekend of 1st & 2nd October   

The first weekend of October kicked off with the Luton parkrun which saw our Striders out in force.  Robert Barnes was our first Strider home, also taking poll position in 17:34.  Rob was followed by Alan Barry (19:35 parkrun PB),  Pat Blessing (20:34), Philip Davies (20:51), Lee Bearley (21:48 parkrun PB), Tom Willis (24:50), Lorraine Webb was our first female Strider home in (25:29), Brian Davies (25:31), Gordon McCulloch (26:27), Kim Caddy & Terry Willis celebrating their 50th parkruns finished in (26:37) & (28:30) respectively, Kelvin Chadwick fresh from honeymoon in (28:51), Miriam Linforth with Baby Lara’s first parkrun in (28:57), Martin West (29:14), Lisa French (29:20 parkrun PB), Zena Ellis (29:47), Dave Thompson (30:01), Liz Evans (30:40), Meriel Ascott (30:56 parkrun PB), Pauline Moran (35:57 parkrun PB), Richard Eaves (36:53 parkrun PB), Nikki Cox (37:04), Lu Philpott (41:20), Linda Scanlan (41:23), Claire Bates (41:51), Charlotte Williams (41:52 parkrun PB) and Bimla Assra (41:53). 

parkrun tourists:   Harrow – Dave Brown (28:18) & Mark Layzell (34:43).   Moors Valley – Liz Davies (27:26) & Stewart Read (27:48).  Rushmere – Graham Busch (25:37). 

Bournemouth Festival of Running saw Carly & Richard Eaves taking part in the Supernova 5K.  Carly finished in 27:25 and Richard in 36:05.   

Ellie Ballinger completed the 10K course in 58:22. 

 On Sunday, Martin Smith & Phil Nitchen ran the full marathon course.   Martin finished in (4:53:34) & Phil in (5:40:45). Great effort, well done you guys. 

 Stewart Read (1:52:51) & Liz Davies (1:54:46) represented Striders in the half marathon course. 

Hannah Fothergill & Dave Thompson ran the Standalone 10K - Hannah achieved a PB of 48:41 & Dave finished in  (58:11). 

Striders were out in force at an even more special Willow 5K & 10K this year in support of our friend and fellow runner Lisa Langford who runs for Dunstable Road Runners.  The friendly club rivalry was put aside in order to support Lisa and her family in aid of raising even more awareness and funds, so thanks to Kate & Zena for helping to organise the fund raising page and also the Purple parkrun.  If you’d like to donate, please visit: http://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/team/purpleparkrun   

The 5K route was run by Amanda Rankin (33:55). 

First Strider over the line of the 10K was Lee Bearley (49:09).  Lee was followed by Andy Durrant (50:15), Tom Willis (52:20), Tony Riley (55:07), Terry Willis (1:02:53), Maria Petts (1:03:46), Zena Ellis (1:03:45), Claire Frost (1:04:15 PB) and Kate Neale (1:11:24). 

Midweek, John Chapman (1:07:33), Paul Keech (1:17:26), & Chris Lamont (1:11:42) ran the rather undulating Henlow 10. 

Ben Bodsworth & Lorraine Webb completed the final race in the Hatfield 5k Mid-Week Series with them both taking it seemingly easier this time around – chatting by any chance ?!?!   Lorraine finished in 25:15 and Ben 25:16  – who said chivalry was dead ?  Lorraine just missed out on a trophy as she finished the Series 4th V35 overall – perhaps if she hadn’t been chatting… 

Weekend of 8th & 9th October 

25 Striders ran the Luton parkrun on Saturday morning with Gez Fallon the first Strider home in 19:07.  Gez was followed by John Chapman (19:42), Pat Blessing (20:02 parkrun PB) getting ever closer Pat !, Philip Davies (22:18), Tom Willis (23:40), Brian Davies (24:24), Jenny Cottam was the first female Strider home in (24:44), Kim Caddy (26:03), Nick Sandle (26:39), Stewart Read (27:11), Liz Davies (27:23), Gordon McCulloch (27:33), Kelvin Chadwick (28:38), Linda Scanlan (29:22), Zena Ellis (29:54), Meriel Ascott (30:21 parkrun PB), Abigail Bruce (30:59 parkrun PB), Rachel Burns (33:08 parkrun PB), Janine Blackett (33:11 parkrun PB), Alison Howe (33:27), Jacky Richardson (35:47), Pauline Moran (36:02), Tommy Murphy (37:29), Lu Philpott (37:38 parkrun PB), Terry Willis (57:57). 

parkrun tourists:  Barnstaple - Kat Tuloo (29:05).  Bradford - Nikki Cox (30:45).    Cambridge – Ben Bodsworth (21:27) & Lorraine Webb (25:17).  Milton Keynes - Miriam Linforth (41:53).  Wormwood Scrubs - Mark Layzell (30:09). 

Danny Kelly ran the Ridgeway 15K and finished in a PB time of 1:10:30.   Danny was followed by Philip Davies (1:14:30 PB), Ian Pitkin (1:22:56 PB), Graham Busch (1:22:45), Stewart Read (1:26:43 PB) & Liz Davies (1:29:18 PB). 

3 of our Striders were represented at The Royal Parks Half Marathon with Lorraine Webb crossing the finish line in over a 2 minute PB time of 1:53:04.  She was followed by Amanda Rankin (2:21:56) & Claire Frost, completing her first half in (2:22:27).  Well done ladies !! 

Maria Petts completed her first half marathon in Oxford in 2:17:16.       

Rob Barnes came 6th overall in the Herts 10K in a PB time of 35:29. 

Kieran Fitzpatrick completed the Kingston Marathon in a time of 4:36:23. 

A Friday special event saw our Striders running on the runway at Luton Airport.  Amanda Rankin suffering with an ankle injury completed the course in (34:36), Valerie Dawson, also injured ran/walked in (49:08) – that’s sheer determination for you !!  Kate Neale also ran but no time listed on the sheet ( oops Kate ). 

Weekend of 15th & 16th October  

16 Striders took part in the Luton parkrun with Alan Barry the first Strider home in a parkrun PB time of 18:52.  He was followed by Chris Green (21:14), Philip Davies (21:58), Stewart Read (23:47 parkrun PB), Brian Davies (24:25), Tom Willis (25:15), Liz Davies was our first female Strider home in (25:28), Gordon McCulloch (27:01), Zena Ellis (29:52), Amirk Singh (29:59 parkrun PB), Meriel Ascott (30:23), Kim Caddy (30:27), Alison Howe (33:56), Liz Evans (39:50), Charlotte Williams (41:54) and Cindy Guerin (44:07 parkrun PB). 

parkrun tourists:  Tooting Common – Terry Willis (29:52) & Mark Layzell (31:45). 

Stopsley 5mile & 10mile races 

 A record number of Striders turned out to take part in the races despite the awful weather ( I’m sure I got more soaked standing still supporting ! ).  The 5mile finish line was crossed by John Chapman (33:56), Liz Rollinson (38:30), 

Andy Durrant (39:52), Simon Norris (41:25), Stewart Read (42:12), Christina Green (42:15), Liz Davies (43:20 PB), Jenny Cottam (44:19 PB), Gordon McCulloch (47:28 PB), Ellie Ballinger (47:47), Kelvin Chadwick (48:13), Martin West (48:21 PB), Kat Tuloo (48:49 PB), Mark Layzell (51:59), Maria Petts (52:13 PB), Amanda Rankin (56:21), Karen Bull (1:00:11 PB), Lu Philpott (1:08:00 PB).  A special mention to all our Graduates of the Beginners Course this year who finished this distance – see – you can do it !!!  

The 10mile 2 lap course was the preferred choice for Rob Barnes who stormed ahead and was first overall to cross the finishing line in (59:15 PB), Rob was followed by Gez Fallon (1:05:41), Christine Lathwell (1:09:00 PB), Pat Blessing (1:10:54 PB), Daniel Mann (1:11:10 PB), Chris Lamont (1:11:50), Linda Scanlan (1:12:00 PB), Philip Davies (1:13:13 PB), Martin Fallon (1:13:44 PB), Thom Darby (1:16:57), Lee Bearley (1:18:00), Ian Pitkin (1:22:56 PB), Hannah Fothergill took an amazing 11 minutes off her PB to finish in (1:23:44), Tony Riley (1:31:29), Martin Smith (1:33:00 PB), Ashley Philpott (1:33:26 PB), Simon Cain (1:37:38), Terry Willis (1:40:47), Donna Wiggett (1:49:00 PB), Kate Neale (1:52:22).  

Weekend of 22nd & 23rd October 

A surprisingly warm but windy parkrun saw John Chapman lead the other 22 Striders home in 19:43.  John was followed by Pat Blessing (20:04), Philip Davies (20:56), Lee Bearley (21:26 parkrun PB), Dan Lewis (22:04), Brian Davies (24:24), Stewart Read (25:26), Gordon McCulloch (26:19), David Brown (26:42), Kulwinder Assra (28:18 parkrun PB), Amrik Singh (28:41 parkrun PB), Tom Willis (28:54), a hungover Kim Caddy finished (29:07), and Lorraine Webb now drunk from the inhaled fumes very kindly exhaled by Kim during their run/chat finished in (29:08), Meriel Ascott (29:32 parkrun PB), Terry Willis (29:50), Liz Evans (30:22), Kate Neale (30:54), Liz Davies (31:56), Tommy Murphy (36:59), Lu Philpott (40:12), Cindy Guerin (45:43), Claire Bates (with her broken toe finished in 50:25).  

parkrun tourists:  Fell Foot – Paul Keech (22:29) & Graham Busch (26:04)  Osterley – Mark Layzell (29:54)  Telford – Ellie Ballinger (27:57) 

Sunday saw the start of the 3 Counties Cross Country Championships kick-off in Wellingborough.  The weather has been kind to us recently, so the course was fairly dry and the sun was shining.  However, the crossing of the stream had been moved to a slightly wider place so hardy runners were no longer able to just jump across and keep dry  ( mwahahahaha ).  A perhaps slightly diluted team, numbers wise, due to the Luton Half Marathon taking place next weekend saw the Ladies Team comprising of Christine Lathwell, Paula Nicol, Dani Gibson, Lisa French and Maria Petts doing extremely well and the Men’s Team comprised of Rob Barnes (who finished in an amazing 5th place overall), Gez Fallon, John Chapman, Danny Kelly, Ben Bodsworth, Martin Fallon, Daniel Mann, Daniel Lewis, Derek Christopher, Andy Durrant & Stewart Read.  Great running was seen by all !!!! 

Weekend of 29th & 30th October 

The eve of the Love Luton Half Marathon didn’t stop 17 of our Striders taking part in the Luton parkrun.  Rob Barnes finished in top spot in a time of (17:22 parkrun PB), Philip Davies (21:38), Linda Scanlan was the first female home in (21:48), Brian Davies (23:51), David Brown (26:29), Tom Willis (26:49), Gordon McCulloch (28:24), Amrik Singh (28:43), Meriel Ascott (29:24 new parkrun PB), Liz Evans (30:07), Lisa French (30:26), Kim Caddy (33:03), Terry Willis (33:03), Karen Bull (34:27), Louise Wright (34:55 parkrun PB), Tommy Murphy (36:47) and Bimla Assra (41:10). 

parkrun tourists:  Bexley – Ellie Ballinger (29:16)  Hanbury Hall – Pete Croall (20:21)  Linford Wood – Lorraine Webb (25:06)  Northala Fields – Mark Layzell (38:45) 

Over 30 Striders completed the Love Luton Half Marathon.  Gez Fallon (1:27:29), Christine Lathwell finished her first ever half marathon in style by claiming the V40 Club Record (1:30:17), John Chapman (1:31:23 & 1st V55), Danny Kelly (1:31:56), Pat Blessing (1:32:38), Chris Lamont (1:33:14 & 1st V60), Martin Fallon (1:36:16), Daniel Mann with a 7 min PB time finished in (1:38:13 PB), Philip Davies (1:38:22 PB), Paul Keech (1:41:04), Lee Bearley (1:42:00), Thom Darby (1:42:05), Ian Pitkin (1:47:04 PB), Hannah Fothergill took a jaw dropping 25 mins off her previous PB finishing in (1:50:47), Stewart Read (1:51:10), Annelies Gerber (1:53:29 PB), Jenny Cottam (2:01:31 PB), Gordon McCulloch (2:03:56 PB), Carly Eaves (2:13:21 PB), Martin Smith (2:14:00), Terry Willis (2:16:10), Siobhan Jenkins (2:18:40 PB), Kulwinder Assra finished her first half in (2:18:55 PB), Kate Neale (2:22:06), Donna Wiggett completing her first half marathon in a time of (2:27:26 PB) & Maria Petts (2:27:26). 

Alan Barry completed the Dublin Marathon.  Despite suffering with the dreaded “Man Flu” all week, Alan survived and finished the scenic course in a time of 3:35:43 – still an amazing time !!! 

Well done to all of you who completed your first 5M, 10K, 10M and Half marathons – revel in that great feeling of achievement.  Please make a point of patting yourselves ( not too hard ) on the back !  And I hope you all had a glass of something bubbly to celebrate.  These are fantastic achievements that you have worked hard for.  #beproud 

On a personal note, sadly he’s no longer a member of the Club but I want to publicly thank Paul for all his efforts in helping to take the Club forward this year and for everything he’s done.  A lot of what we do as Captains is behind the scenes and as a result of that, we have had to work very closely together, help & support each other and be a team.  We had the same visions and ideas so it made us working together very easy.  I couldn’t have worked with a nicer and more supportive person.  We started off our Captaincies as club acquaintances and finished it as good friends.  Even after leaving the Club, he continued to help & support me with various things, so Paul, THANK YOU and on behalf of the Club we wish you all the best for your future running endeavours.  I’d also like to shout out a BIG thank you to all those members who offered to help me out since Paul left – I was very grateful indeed, especially as you aren’t Committee members.  It is down to people like you who make the Club as great as it is.   

PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT - please stay safe & be seen as the evenings draw in, wear brightly coloured clothing, pop on a fluorescent band or a flashing light – all widely available so #noexcuses #loveinternetshopping #saferunning   

Remember: Dream.  Believe.  Achieve.  Anything is possible. 

And finally: I’m sorry Gez but I just couldn’t resist including this photo – I know it’s from the Luton Half last year, but it still makes me laugh – don’t think we’ll ever get one just like it ever again !!! 

8 Strider of the Month 
Mark Layzell for the Halloween Run

Maria Petts
9 Striders Race
The race was successful with a small profit shown. It is worth rerunning next year with maybe moving it to the summer.

There was a problem with the marshals with only 13 supplied after the offer of 30 in the planning stages. This was backed up with the scouts to make the numbers up.

10 AGM 

We will Email the minutes to the members and have 30 copies printed at Staples for the day if people do not have them with them. Copies of the Agenda, Voting forms, and the Treasurers report will be printed for the event also.

Members can only vote for maximum of six Committee members in addition to the Officers.

11 Suggestions

Terry Willis asked for a digital way of notifying race times. It is always possible to Email the Captains.
Suggestion for the club to support a water table at the Milton Keynes Marathon. To be considered.

Suggestion to have a show of hands to continue the appointments of the President and Vice Presidents of the club

A.O.B.

Zena
    
 London Marathon places to be done at Christmas social.
Thom D. 
wanted to wish congratulations to all members of the committee  for a successful year.
Helen
   
 Requested a donation of £50 from the club for the Huntingdons Charity. Agreed.

Andy Ward    
None

Dave D   
Can we book the venue for the Presentation evening soon? Also can we reintroduce the Club Championships. There are no 2016 figures. 2017 could start again with 5ml, 5k, 10k, 10ml, Half Marathon, and Marathon races included.

Andy R.
No other business

Signpost will be at the AGM for the presentation of the cheque for the past year of charity fundraising in the club.
Next Meeting to be held in the Barrels on 5th December 2016
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